
VERITAS  
TRUST RESPECT UNITY EXCELLENCE 

 

REFLECTION 
 

In Australia, 3 August has been declared the Feast Day of St Dominic. St Dominic holds a special place 
in the hearts of the Dominican sisters who were part of the foundation of the St Peterôs community in 
Bedford in 1941. 
The Dominican mission and hence ours is to plant the seeds of faith to inform the hearts and minds of 
students; acquiring the knowledge of truth which has its origin in God. There is one truth that  
encompasses all others and that is, ñGod is Love,ò (1 John 4:8). The Dominican motto and our school 
motto ñVeritasò - Truth has inspired our TRUE values. One of the quotes from St Dominic is: 

 
ñWear Humility rather than fine clothesò 

 
On Wednesday 8 August, we celebrate the Feast Day of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop, our first  
Australian saint. The following are two quotes from St Mary of the Cross: 
 

ñLet us try to keep God with us by charity of thought, word or actò 
 

ñBelieve in the whispering of God to your heart. Believe in him.  
Believe in the power of the Spirit of loveò         

 
Dear Parents, Students and Staff, 
 
PRIMARY ANGELICO ART EXHIBITION - Congratulations to our students; Cooper Hong (6W),  
Oscar Cox (6M), Olivia Favas (3B), Ava Boekhoorn (5B), Emily Conn (4B) and Daniel Tan (4B) who are  
representing St Peterôs in the Primary Angelico Art Exhibition over the next two weeks. More information can be 
found further along in the newsletter. 
PERFORMING ARTS - We acknowledge and congratulate all of our students who are participating in 
this yearôs Performing Arts Festival. It is a non-competitive event but there is recognition for performances that 
are of high quality and many of our students are receiving commendation for their presentations. Looking 
ahead next week we have Instrumental Solo / Duet (Woodwind) and Instrumental Solo / Duet (Brass). 
SPEAK UP AWARDS - Speak Up is a public speaking competition held by the Freemasons. The Year 6s 
participated in an in-school competition to determine who would get through to the interschool competition. 
Please join me in congratulating, Eva King (6M), Rhiannan Eva (6B) and Josephine Trichilo (6W) who will  
compete in this yearôs competition on Wednesday 15 August against Bayswater, Manning, Ranford and  
Wesley.  
PICK UP ON WOOD STREET AND SALISBURY STREET - We have received calls from local residents 
regarding St Peterôs community members parking in driveways, blocking access and not being respectful and 
considerate when approached. We are keen to be a good neighbour, to be mindful of the rights of others and to 
reflect thoughtfulness in our words and actions. We are able to manage and supervise the pick up on school 
grounds and from the school gate but we do not have jurisdiction or training to manage traffic beyond this point. 
We have a great desire to ensure all in our community, with a particular emphasis on our precious children, 
have a safe environment. Please be patient and considerate.  
 
God Bless 
 
Greg Ward 
Principal 
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SCHOOL PRAYER 

Help us Lord in every way, to work our 

best throughout the day. 

Help us Lord to think of others,  

through the guidance of Mary our Mother. 

Thank you for our caring friends,  

whose friendship with us never ends. 

Thank you, Jesus, for dying for us, 

we love you Lord JesuséSt Peter  

Pray for us 

VISION 

Our Vision is a community 

where students graduate from  

St Peterôs as successful learners 

today, and are prepared for 

tomorrow with a strong faith and 

core values of Trust, Respect, 

Unity and Excellence. 

MISSION 

The St Peterôs Mission is  

enduring and declares our 

core purpose as a school.  

Deriving strength from our 

motto VERITAS, we are  

inspired to learn, achieve and 

serve in truth. 



MERIT CERTIFICATES  

 

STP AWARDS  

PPB  Lucy Properjohn   PPM Elizabeth Lu          PPW Ryan White  
1B    Tom Coppard    1M    Luca Magistro   1W Angus Griffiths  
2B    Declan Hong    2M    Valentina Otter  2W Tallulah Cheyne 
3B    Ashley Flower    3M    Ayanda Dumba  3W Sophie Robertson    
4B    Finlay Wilson    4M    Maggie Irwine   4W Hayley Mann 
5B    Gabriella Tsakisiris   5M    Aisling Boyd   5W Jemma Tran 
6B    Noah Ieraci    6M    Scarlett Schwinkowski 6W Sienna Maric 

PERSON OF THE WEEK  

PIPER TANSLEY 3B 
 
Piper is somebody who you would classify as a helpful and respectful pocket-rocket. Anything 
that needs doing, anyone who needs helpéPiper will be there within a second. She asks for 
nothing in return and she doesnôt do it for the accoladeséshe simply does it because her heart 
is set on helping others.  
Piper shows TRUST as she is honest to the core.  
Piper shows RESPECT as her focus is always, óWhat can I do to improve the lives of those 
around me?ô 
Piper shows UNITY as she welcomes everyone and makes them feel included and special. 
Piper shows EXCELLENCE because she sets herself a personal goal and works non-stop until it 
is achieved.  
If she stumbles along the way, she picks herself up and learns from her mistakes. This is a  
human characteristic that usually takes many more years to develop.  
Piper, since you walked into the 3B classroom on day one, we have been blessed with your kind 
hearted, enthusiastic, generous and caring nature.  
Congratulations, you truly deserve to be named Junior Person of the Week! 
 
 
AIDAN CONDO 5M 
 
Aidan, you are a truly delightful young man and an absolute joy to have in Year 5M. You  
consistently exemplify our St Peterôs óTRUEô values.  Each and every day, in and out of the 
classroom, you demonstrate Trust, Respect, Unity and Excellence.  
Aidan, you have a strong moral compass and can be trusted to do the right thing in any number 
of different situations. You are always respectful of your teachers and peers. Others in turn,  
respect and admire you.  
Aidan, you are an extremely loyal friend and your mates love you for it. On the playground you 
consistently keep the rules of the game and always give everyone a fair go. You work kindly and 
collaboratively in the classroom and willingly lend a hand if someone needs it.  All of these things 
lead to unity in our school.  
Aidan, you work hard to do your best at all times. Even when challenges come your way, you 
strive for excellence.   
Aidan, it is a pleasure to see you growing into a mature and thoughtful young man. You  
thoroughly deserve to be named our Senior Person of the Week! 
 

 



MEDICAL ALERT  

Please be advised that there has been a confirmed case of Slap Cheek  
(Parvovirus B19) in Year One. 
 
Please click here to see Communicable Disease Guidelines from the Department of 
Health WA for more details. 

FOOTY TIPPING  

Congratulations to our Round 19 Winners! 
  
Adults Competition:             Dean Rybarczyk 
                                            Daryl Radford 
                                                  
Kids Competition:                Nathan Vettoor 
                                            William Eames 
                                            Jemma Skinner  
                                            Imogen Eames                                               
  
 Certificates and canteen vouchers will be presented in the assembly on Monday. 

CANTEEN ROSTER TERM 3 WEEK 4  

MON 6 AUGUST 

Jo Scanlan 

TUE 7 AUGUST 

Laura Antenucci 

WED 8 AUGUST 

Laura Antenucci 

THU 9 AUGUST 

Jo Scanlan 

FRI 10 AUGUST 

Laura Antenucci 

Michelle Savino 

Rochelle Higgins 
Gemma Palmer AM Jo Oksanen Kylie Skinner 

Mel McAlister 

Karyn Bennett 

Jez Fricker 

 

IN AND AROUND THE SCHOOL  

CONGRATULATIONS  
Congratulations to  Paige Whitehead (KW) and family 

on the recent birth of their baby boy, Ashton.  

GRADUATION NEWS  

SAVE THE DATE 

 

St Peterôs Year 6 Graduation Mass will take place on Tuesday 4 December at 6pm. 

http://www.stpeters.wa.edu.au/pdf/correspondence/corr_event_24_17.pdf
http://www.stpeters.wa.edu.au/pdf/correspondence/corr_event_24_17.pdf


 

FRIDAY 31
ST
 AUGUST - THURSDAY 6

TH
 SEPTEMBER 

 
Our annual Scholastic Book Fair is due to take place soon giving our 
children and their families an opportunity to purchase some amazing 
books as well as raising funds to help our school library.  

The Book Fair will be held from Friday 31
st
 August to Thursday 6

th 
September in the school  

library. Entry is from Salisbury Street side. Opening times will be: 8am to 8.45am and  
3pm to 3.45pm 
A wish list board will be set up in the library of titles which we hope parents might like to buy and 
donate to the library. Families wishing to donate book/s to the library during the book fair will go 
into a draw to win some special prizes. Last year the book fair raised close $10,000 which  
enabled us to purchase a wide range of new library books for our students. 
The book fair has been organised and managed by parents (Laura Antenucci and Nathalie Vidot). 
If you would like to volunteer at the book fair, please go online to register your availability at  
http://signup.com/go/rxGGPVO  
This online sign up is very quick and easy but if any problems are experienced, please contact 
Laura on laura.antenucci@cewa.edu.au 
 
PLEASE NOTE FOR THIS YEARôS BOOK WEEK WE WILL NOT BE HAVING A BOOK WEEK 
DRESS UP! Book Week Dress Up is every two years. 
 
Many thanks 
 
Debbie Neilson - Library Officer 

IN AND AROUND THE SCHOOL  

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR  

OFFICE NEWS  

Please advise the office in writing if your child (Kindy -Year 5)  
will not be returning to St Peterôs in 2019. 

CONGRATULATIONS  

Congratulations to Zoe Elliott (2B) who competed in the Tae Kwon-do Perth cup 
state championship at the weekend. She was the youngest competitor there. 
Zoe came away with Gold in Patterns, Silver in flying high kick and a Bronze in 
Team Patterns. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS  
Congratulations to Emma Ou (6W) on receiving an Academic and Music  

Scholarship to Perth College. 

http://signup.com/go/rxGGPVO
mailto:laura.antenucci@cewa.edu.au


PERFORMING ARTS FESTIVAL  

The first week of performances occurred at the Festival in Week 2 and we have made an  
impressive start. Congratulations and very well done to the following children who performed  
brilliantly: 
 

Keith Connell 4B - Piano Solo 
 

Lauren Kingston 4M - Violin Solo 
 

Alizee Maye 4W - Violin Solo 
 

Marnie Rodrigues 4B - Violin Solo 
 

Jaydn Hollingum 4W - Violin Solo 
 

Monique Eva 4M - Violin Solo 
 

Conrad Cvitan 4B - Cello Solo 
 

Emma Ou 6W - Violin Solo 
 

Amelie Count 5B - Piano Solo 
 

Hannah Brodalka 6B - Piano Solo 
 

Elise Lycho 6W - Piano Solo 
 
 

St. Peter's Guitar Ensemble: 

Abbey Blagg 6W, Talia Collins 6W, Charli Maroni 6B, Niamh Taylor 6W, Siena Marchesi 6B,  
Patrick Hernest 5W, Ethan Vlahos 5B, Isla Fricker 5M. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stay tuned as we have many more wonderful performances coming up... 

CONGRATULATIONS  



PERFORMING ARTS FESTIVAL  

CONGRATULATIONS  

Please congratulate the following String players who have all been awarded with an  
OUTSTANDING Award for their string solos. Yes, this is the highest award one can receive. 
Truly amazing! 
Special thanks to Elisa Vasilas & Lucy Brodalka for their outstanding contribution and dedication 
in getting our Strings Program off the ground.  
 

Lauren Kingston 4M - Violin Solo 
 

Alizee Maye 4W - Violin Solo 
 

Marnie Rodrigues 4B - Violin Solo 
 

Jaydn Hollingum 4W - Violin Solo 
 

Monique Eva 4M - Violin Solo 
 

Conrad Cvitan 4B - Cello Solo 
 

Emma Ou 6W - Violin Solo 
 

Thank you students, teachers and parents! 

PRIMARY ANGELICO ART EXHIBITION  

Congratulations to our students who are representing  
St Peterôs in the Primary Angelico Art Exhibition over 
the next two weeks.  
 
Exhibition Dates: Monday 30 July to Friday 10 August 

Exhibition Times: 9am ï 5pm weekdays 
  

Viewing Evening: Friday 3 August 
                                      

5pm ï 8pm 
 

The viewing evening is an opportunity for those  
who may find it difficult to visit the exhibition on  

weekdays. 
  

Venue:  Forrest Centre 
                  221 St Georgeôs Terrace 

      Perth. 



PERFORMING ARTS FESTIVAL  



SPORT  

NETBALL  
St Peterôs Stars Year 3 Netball team competed at the Kalamunda District 
Netball Association Carnival last Sunday. The girls played four games 
throughout the day, with much enjoyment and togetherness representing  
St Peterôs.  
We were super proud of their achievements and to see them improve both 
individually and as a team as the carnival progressed.  
A special thanks to Abbey Higgins for giving up her Sunday to umpire for us. 

Last Sunday, 8 Year 5 girls participated in the Warriors Cup 
Netball Carnival (Stefania Caminiti, Amelie Count,  
Tallulah Farley, Sienna McDonald, Leila Odams,  
Charlize Randall, Layla Stevens and Gabriella Tsakisiris). 
Our girls played 5 games over the day. They displayed great 
sportsmanship through some tough games and should be 
congratulated on a wonderful effort. 

P&F  

I wanted to take the opportunity to send a big thank you to all the parents and caregivers who 
have already been so generous with their time and support this year. 
All the P&F events and activities that help to enrich our childrenôs learning and life journey would 
not be possible without everyoneôs help.  
Every event that has been organised this year has received record attendance numbers and we 
aim to maintain this with future events we host.  
More fun events and activities are coming up and your ongoing support is greatly appreciated.  
I would also like to take the opportunity to thank the sponsor of the new P&F Netball Team  
Uniform (Event Company - Encanta) who provided more than $4,700 to purchase 100 uniforms 
for the players.  
This is the first time the players have had a netball specific uniform and there is a great sense of 
excitement among the players. The dresses are worn with black bike shorts and singlets/crop 
tops underneath. 
Most of the teams will get a chance to try them out for the first time this weekend. 
If anyone would like the opportunity to sponsor other P&F activities, please do not hesitate to  
submit your interest by calling M: 0434 180 267. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Emma 
P&F President 



P&F  

¶ WAFL FATHERING PROJECT GAME ï SATURDAY 11 AUGUST 

Date:  Saturday 11 August 

Time:  Game starts at 2.15pm 

Venue:    Lathlain Park, Goddard St, Lathlain 

The ñPerth Demons vs Claremont Tigersò WAFL game is for Father Figures with children at  
St Peterôs School or a school supported by the Fathering Project, who enjoy a local game of 
WAFL and more importantly want to spend quality time with their boys and/or girls.   
 
Click Here for the WAFL Game flyer with all the details. More details will be provided in advance.  
Pamphlets will be issued to gain entry. If you want to go to this FREE game with your kids please 
RSVP via email to stpetersdads@hotmail.com before Thursday 9 August letting us know...  
 

Family Name 
Mobile Number 

Number of people going (Adults + Kids) 
 
For enquiries, contact the SPD Coordinator Richard Boyd on 0407 
577793. 
 
¶ ST PETERôS FATHERING PROJECT SAUSAGE SIZZLE  

SUNDAY 26 AUGUST - 8AM TO 4PM 
 
St Peterôs Dads (SPD) has committed to running a fundraising sausage 
sizzle event at Bunnings Bayswater, 245 Collier Rd, to raise money for The Fathering Project. 
The Fathering Project is a non-profit initiative running in nearly 140 WA schools, and brings a  
valuable body of knowledge to St Peterôs, plus great child-parent experiences, running under the 
St Peterôs Dadsô banner.  The whole initiative is self-funded through fundraising and itôs our turn 
to give back and run this fundraiser as a thank you and give back to the Fathering Project. 
The whole event is organised but we need volunteer dads to run and man the stall outside  
Bunnings Bayswater on Sunday 26 August, 8am to 4pm.  We have a roster and are looking for 
anything from an hour to 3 hours per volunteer to prepare, cook or serve on the day. 
Please contact Richard on 0407 577793 or email stpetersdads@hotmail.com with details on 
when and what duration you can assist.  Many thanks for your help! 
 

¶ FATHERôS DAY BBQ BREAKFAST ï FRIDAY 31 AUGUST 

Date:   Friday 31 August  
Time:   7am to 8am 
Venue:     St Peterôs School Oval 
 
All Dads are welcome to our Fatherôs Day BBQ Breakfast. Kids join your Dad to celebrate the  
father figure in your family.  We would love to give you and your Dad breakfast. Bacon, egg  
burgers, sausage sizzle & juice provided. Coffee van available for freshly ground coffee! 
Click Here for the BBQ flyer with all the details. 
Please email your RSVP to stpetersdads@hotmail.com before Tuesday 28 August letting us 
know: 
1.   Family Name 
2.   Number of breakfasts required (Dad + Kids) 
 
Mum helpers needed - please email Alison Rawson alisontansley@optusnet.com.au before 
Tuesday 28 August. 

http://www.stpeters.wa.edu.au/pdf/correspondence/corr_event_30_18.pdf
mailto:stpetersdads@hotmail.com
mailto:stpetersdads@hotmail.com
http://www.stpeters.wa.edu.au/pdf/correspondence/corr_event_33_18.pdf
mailto:stpetersdads@hotmail.com
mailto:alisontansley@optusnet.com.au


¶ CHISHOLM COLLEGE ALUMNI - RETRO BINGO NIGHT - Friday 10th August. Doors 
open at 6:30pm for a 7pm sharp start. Price: $10 per person (if you book 6 or more, we will 
allocate you a table to yourselves). Venue: Chisholm Catholic College Staffroom.  

 Bookings: Ticket requests to alumni@chisholm.wa.edu.au 
 Dress code: Retro BYO food and drinks.  
 
¶ RELATIONSHIPS AUSTRALIA - will be running various courses throughout August in 

West Leederville. For more information, please call 6164 0200. 

 

¶ JOHN FORREST SECONDARY COLLEGE - will be holding a Talking Drugs  
Parent / Carer Information Session on Wednesday 15 August. For further information and to 
register, please contact Kelli Dawson at SDERA on 9402 6267. 

 
¶ TRIPLE P POSITIVE PARENTING PROGRAM - will be held on Wednesday 15 August at 

Maylands Rise. Bookings are essential. Please visit healthywa.wa.gov.au/parentgroups 
 
¶ PERTH BASEBALL CLUB - will be holding their Registration Day on  

Saturday 18th August from 11am until 3pm. For further information, please call Ros Oliphant 
on 0400 123 220. 

 
¶ RELATIONSHIPS AUSTRALIA - will be running a óMentoring Adolescentsô course on 

Monday 10 September from 9.30am until 4.30pm in West Leederville. For more information, 
please call 6164 0200. 

 

¶ MERCEDES COLLEGE - will be holding their Open Morning on Tuesday 11 September 
from 8.30am until 1pm. To register, please go to www.mercedes.wa.edu.au 

COMMUNITY NEWS  

¶ Mercy Child Day Care - 149 - 159 Salisbury St, Bedford, 6052. Phone: 9272 5749.                      
Email: bedfordchilddaycare@mercycare.com.au  

¶ Inglewood After School Care - Cnr 9th Ave and Beaufort St, Inglewood, 6052. Phone: 9205 
7760. Email: children@stirling.wa.gov.au 

¶ Mulberry Tree Kids Club - 174 Grosvenor Rd, North Perth, 6006. Phone: 9328 9797.             
Email: northperth.kidsclub@mulberrytree.com.au 

¶ Rossi Child Care - 68 Broun Ave, Embleton, 6062. Phone: 9371 0558.                                    
Email: embletonrossi@bigpond.com.au 

¶ Morley Out of School Care - Weld Square Primary School, Dorking Place, Morley, 6062. 
Phone: 9275 8887. Email: morosh@bigpond.com 

¶ Piccolo Early Learning Centre - 51 Walter Road West, Dianella, 6059. Phone: 9371 8806. 
Email admin@piccolo.wa.edu.au 

 

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL 

mailto:alumni@chisholm.wa.edu.au
mailto:bedfordchilddaycare@mercycare.com.au


TERM 3 PLANNER  


